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This is the District’s fourth Negotiations News regarding 

2018-2019 bargaining, June 5, 2018 Session. 

Tentative Agreement reached 

Yesterday, the District and Mountain View Educators 

Association (MVEA) completed 2018-2019 negotiations and 

reached a comprehensive tentative agreement. 

Highlights include a 5% salary schedule increase effective 

July 1, 2018, as well as annual stipends for master’s and 

doctorate degrees, and National Board Certification ($2,000 

each for no more than two).  Additional amendments were 

made to Article 3 (Hours) and Article 7 (Class Size). 

The tentative agreement will be presented to MVEA 

members on August 14.  Pending ratification, the Board will 

consider the tentative agreement for approval at its 

September 6 Board meeting.  Both teams are pleased that 

these negotiations have been completed before the start of 

the 18-19 school year. 

 

To promote transparency and open communication with the community, 

employees and other interested individuals, the Board of Trustees of the 

Mountain View Whisman School District has asked its team to provide 

accurate, factual and timely updates about negotiations with MVEA. 

Bargaining	Teams	
The District 

Heidi Smith, Director of State and Federal 

Programs 

Angela Dillman, Principal of Crittenden 

Middle School 

Mariko Kobata, Special Ed Coordinator 

Heidi Galassi, Assistant Principal Graham 

Middle School 

Carmen Ghysels, Chief Human Relations 

Officer 

Jon Pearl, Attorney, Dannis Woliver  

Kelley 

 

The Association 

Teresa Coughlan, Teacher, Stevenson 

School 

Melanie Hibbs, Speech Language 

Pathologist, Crittenden School 

Christina Valentine, Teacher, Monta 

Loma 
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